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April 8, 2021 Constitution & 
By Laws Forum 

Highly informative and a much needed 
requirement for any soror no matter the 
length of time in the organization. The 
Constitution & By Laws forum afforded me 
the opportunity to learn & understand the 
statutes of the sorority and the understand 
proposed amendments. Supreme 
Parliamentarian Bonnie Murdah was 
exceptional. 

April 9, 2021 Plenary I 
Plenary II 

I thoroughly enjoyed the Plenary sessions. 
After a minor setback due to technical 
issues for Plenary I, I was unable to vote for 
the first requirements. Once the issues 
were resolved, I was able to cast my votes 
on behalf of the chapter. Being in the 
delegates breakout room, also allowed me 
some interaction with other delegates in the 
region. 

April 10, 2021 Workshop#1: 
Standards 

Workshop #2: 
Sisterly Relations 

Soror Dawn Magee did an exceptional job 
at explaining maintaining excellence in 
standards, chapter operations, and 
establishing criteria for chapters. Not only 
did she expound on maintaining proper 
chapter documents but she explained 
Officer/Committee Chairman Transition 
Documentation which is helpful for those 
sorors seeking future leadership roles. 
Understanding the protocols in chapter 
functioning, helped me better understand 
the “why” in keeping accurate and current 
chapter information as detailed as possible 
especially in a virtual environment. 

This workshop was amazing! As we walked 
through the Ways of Strengthening Our 
Pearls, Soror Andrea (Andie) Miles offered 
superb definitions and suggestions in 



 

Plenary III 

navigating through healing past hurts to 
become better sorors. The theme that I 
received form this awesome session was: 
“Know Thyself”. In truly knowing yourself, 
you are better equipped to provide and 
maintain strong sisterly bonds. 

The final Plenary session was a great start 
to culminate the “business” of the sorority. 
Again, being in the delegate break out room 
did make for a great way to interact with 
other delegates in the region and to also be 
a part of voting on matters that affect the 
entire region. 

Comments: 
This year’s virtual Southeastern Regional Conference far exceeded my expectations! As 
a fairly new soror, the platform was easy to navigate and the information presented in 
the sessions was extremely helpful. The sessions I personally chose to attend included: 
Constitution & By Laws forum, Standards & Protocol workshop, and Sisterly Relations 
workshop. As current chairman of my chapter’s Sisterly Relations Committee, this 
session ranked as my favorite. The information that was shared was important not only 
to help with heading activities to keep sorors engaged in the chapter but also to 
challenge me to look deeper within my role as a soror of Alpha Kappa Alpha Sorority, 
Inc. The vendors were not only professional but courteous and inviting. Several virtual 
vendors that I visited followed up immediately with emails and “thank yous” for even 
stopping by. The vendor sections were as if you were actually in a brick & mortar 
building! The Plenary sessions were exceptional and although virtual, they still provided 
the atmosphere of learning, leadership, and love. 


